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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    sgallagher125@c2kni.net

___________________________________________________________________________
Dear Parents,
I am delighted to be returning to St. Mary’s as Acting Principal and I look 

forward to reconnecting with you and your children over the next days and weeks. It is a pleasure to welcome the children back to school after five and a half months and we pray that everyone will remain safe, healthy and happy during the new school year. Today within minutes of their return old friendships were renewed, balls were kicked, hula hoops were ‘hooled’, skipping ropes were skipped and there was fun, laughter, smiles and plenty of chat. These were indeed very special sights and sounds and we all agreed it was great to be back.  To coin a phrase ‘these are very strange times’ but we as a staff have worked very hard over the past few weeks to ensure that St. Mary’s new normal is as normal as we can safely make it. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs Keown and all of the staff for their hard work and flexibility over the past few weeks. Undoubtedly there will be teething problems with our new normal and we ask that as a school community we agree to be patient and work together as this is unchartered territory for us all.

I want to extend a very special welcome to Gaby O Neil who has joined us in Primary 4 and to our seven new Primary 1s – Carter Cuffe, PJ Foy, Joshua Keelagher, Sophie Mc Geehan, Kelly O’Neill, Senan Reilly and Jadon Sheenan. I trust that all of the children are very happy and successful here in St. Mary’s and all of the staff here are always available to deal with any queries or concerns.


It is wonderful to see the children looking so smart in their uniforms at the beginning of the year. In order to preserve this, can I please ask that all items of uniform are clearly labelled with your child’s name? This allows us to keep track of items and return them to their rightful owners. Please ensure that the P.E. uniform is also clearly labelled. The P.E. uniform consists of a white polo shirt and navy/ black tracksuit bottoms or shorts. We ask that these do not have logos or brand names visible so as to reduce pressure on children (and parents!) to have the latest fashionable brand. PE days are on a Tuesday and Thursday and children should wear their P.E. uniform to school on these days.

School meals now cost £2.60 and we ask that the correct dinner money is sent to school on a Monday morning, with the child’s name and the appropriate days clearly marked on the envelope. Dinner money envelopes are available from the school; £2.50 for 50 envelopes. Cheques should be made payable to the Education Authority, not to St. Mary’s. Forms for free school meal entitlement can be obtained from the school. There is only one choice per day on the menu to ease congestion in the dinner hall and a dinner menu will be sent home each month and put up on the school’s website. 

We strive to promote health and well-being in our school so we ask that you are mindful about the snack and lunch choices for your child. We are a “nut-free zone” and we ask that you respect this. Daily snack will be eaten just before break time and this must be a healthy choice. This can include bread based snacks, fruit, vegetables or yoghurts. Lunch boxes should contain a maximum of one treat. We will be doing some work on the importance of healthy choices this year but we feel that it is always best to establish good routines from the start. 


Milk will be available in school again this year. We will send further information about this in the next few weeks.


Daily attendance at school is vitally important and we ask that you notify the school if your child is unable to attend. A telephone call or note explaining the nature of the absence enables us to record the reason in our records. Class begins at 9:15 and the children will be supervised from 9:00 onwards. Primary 1- 3 pupils finish school at 2:00, with Primary 4- 7 finishing at 3:15. We offered After Schools last year but due to Covid 19 we will not be offering it at the moment but we will review this later in the year. 
Your child has been given some information and forms to be filled in by you – Data Collection, Photo Permission, Intimate Care (P1), Child Protection Policy and dinner menu. We ask that you return these as soon as possible where they will be quarantined in a box for 72 hours before being opened. However as we are keen to promote our school by uploading photographs of our children on our Facebook page and website, we ask that you notify the school if you have any objection to this. We will be giving you additional information on our schools Covid 19 procedures and routines in the coming days as well as the holiday list.
                    Siofra Gallagher (Acting Principal)

Acting Principal: Mrs Siofra Gallagher


